HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2013 – 9:10 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy, Michael Schleiff, Town Clerk, Barbara Gaynor; Animal Control Officer, Annie Brown; and Treasurer-Collector Kathy Shiavone to discuss an altercation between from Barbara Gaynor and Ann Marie Brown:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


Also present were two gentlemen accompanying Ms. Brown.
Roy wanted to begin by saying that this discussion is not about job performance or duties and this is about an altercation between the Ms. Gaynor and Ms. Brown.  The discussion began with the Ms. Gaynor giving her account of what happened.

Ms. Gaynor began by saying that Animal Control Officer, Annie, came in on December 24th at around 10:00 a.m. requesting a list of dog kennels.  She questioned a name that was not on the list and asked if Ms. Gaynor had issued Kennel Licenses to those who were on the list.  She (Gaynor) tried to explain kennel licenses and kennel permits and how the town handles them.  She (Brown) stated I was breaking the law and we went back and forth.  I called her by her full name, Ann Marie, and she told me the name she uses is Annie.  She said I was useless.  Ms. Gaynor stated that she told Seelig about this altercation and he suggested putting it in writing. 

Ms. Brown then gave her statement of what transpired.  She began by saying that they did have an altercation and it went back and forth.  Ms. Brown did tell about her about the new laws that require her (Brown) to inspect everyone that has a kennel license and that they have not been issued.  She did say that they did exchange words and she said the Town Clerk yelled out her name, Ann Marie, and she then told her that her name is Annie and not Ann Marie and felt that Ms. Gaynor was patronizing her.  She continued to say that she has an issue about the way things are done and they are not the way they should be and it affects her job.

Garron stated that he does not know what either of their jobs are but the thing that bothers him the most is that you need to respect the position and each other and is frustrated that this has happened and they are here discussing this..  If there were people in the hall he would have hated for them to have heard this and if she (Brown) had a problem with the Town Clerk it should have been brought to her supervisor and Ms. Brown stated that she has brought it to Sgt. Broderick’s attention.  Garron continued to say that if not resolved through her supervisors then she needs to go in another direction.  

Schleiff said that he is not going to second guess to what happened and said that it does happen but does not want to see a repeat of this.  He thinks that we have two strong willed people doing their jobs and it escalated.
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Ms. Brown said that every time she has had to come to the Town Clerk’s office she has come with respect.  She tries to avoid coming here and that she personally does not know Ms. Gaynor and has only had interaction with her as the Town Clerk.   

Again Garron stated that his advice to her (Brown) is that if she has any questions to take it to her supervisor and as previous stated by her she said she has.  He stated then it stops there.  He continued to say that he has had disagreements with board members in the past but it stays here.  He does not want the employees to have personal issues within the town hall because if there are residents in the hall then they hear what is going on.  In addition he said he was confronted by someone about this altercation.  

Collector Treasurer, Kathy Shiavone, wanted to say that she was in her office and heard a voice that she did not recognize saying “you are useless” “you’re useless” and when she came out of her office she saw Ms. Brown pointing at Ms. Gaynor and was saying I have been doing this for …..  She said useless two times and her voice frightened Shiavone and she did not leave until Ms. Brown left.

Ms. Brown stated that she said that word but said this is useless.
Roy stated that this behavior is unacceptable and will not be tolerated and then asked Schleiff if he had anything to add and he said no.

Garron asked Ms. Gaynor if she was able to work together and she said sure as she has to come to her for information at times.  Roy asked Ms. Brown if she could and she stated that she has come in after this altercation and requested information and is okay.  She added that there had been past friction that led up to this.  
Ms. Gaynor stated that she has dealt with Sgt. Broderick as her supervisor but has not had any conversation with Chief Manoogian.  She also wanted to say that she has only seen her a half dozen times.

Garron does not know what the board can do.  He suggested again talking to a supervisor if not going in the direction that you expected then come to the Board of Selectmen.  Again Roy wanted to clarify that this is not about procedure but a disagreement and said that Seelig had asked Gaynor to put it in writing because she was called useless and that is disrespectful.  Ms. Brown stated that she did not say that and that it was about the policy.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the board voted that they do not take any action at this point in time just the suggestion that Garron had made.

Garron want to say that it is about respect and that there are people that he does not get along with but he still shows them respect.  

Ms. Gaynor asked how did she disrespect “Annie” and that she was called useless and she did not say anything derogatory so how is she on the same playing …

Garron stated that this is a he said she said and he was not there and had just heard it through someone.

Seelig then said that the board has indicated what they expect and that it be left at that.  
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Town Clerk, Barbara Gaynor; Animal Control Officer, Annie Brown; Treasurer-Collector Kathy Shiavone and the two gentlemen left the meeting at 9:40 p.m.  
The board remained in executive session to discuss contract negotiations for the police chief. 

Negotiations were not discussed and the meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. with no motion made. 

---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

